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 Foundation  

 

Week 6 is going great!! And marks the last week of Wednesday testing which means the 

Foundation students are officially now full time.  

In Foundation this week we have been focusing on the spelling and sounds in the word 

'sun' this week. We also revisited our past words of the week being cat, tap and ant.  

In Numeracy we are learning about subitising and managing our maths resources. We 

have been focusing on 1-1 counting through some games and activities.  

We were very lucky to have not one but two sessions with our Grade 6 Buddies this 

week, which all students really enjoyed. 

 

Investigations continues to be a hit amongst us all. It is such a great opportunity for 

students to develop their speaking and listening skills but to also really foster student 

voice across the classroom. Areas are created to appeal to our students interests and 

the craft area and writing space seem to be the most popular at the moment!  

Speaking of craft, if you have small card board boxes, bring them in and we can 

upcycle these into many marvellous creations.  

  

Congratulations Foundation students for making it through half of your first term of 

school!  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Art 

Fabulous Art! 

Here are some amazing creations by Level 3 students, inspired by the provocation 

‘Nature’. Students were encouraged to use either their own ideas or a model of some 

nature and create details and interesting lines and shapes with scratch art. The choice 

was to include a little bit of nature or a lot. Wonderful effort! Ms Van Etten, Art. 

 

 



Level Happenings – 1/2 

This week we are talking all about gardening! Did you know once a week the level 1 and 

2 students go to gardening with Mr Marco? We have been learning all about mini beasts 

and how they can be good or bad for the garden. Firstly we needed to prepare the 

garden beds for the new seeds. We pruned all the dead plants and watered the existing 

plants. We then learnt what bugs and insects are helpful and which ones hurt the garden. 

Did you know ants are really bad because they spread disease to each plant? We have 

now planted our own beans and will water them throughout the week and watch them 

grow.  

This is just one of the ways we are learning about our science topic for the term. Maybe 

this week you can get into your own gardens and see if you can find some mini beasts.  

Have a great week and happy gardening. 

The level 1 and 2 team.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Level 5/6  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Level 5/6 Continued … 

 

 



 

 



PE  

Last Thursday, 25 students represented SEPS and competed in the district swimming 

carnival at the Melbourne Sports and Aquatic centre. These students were chosen to 

attend after swimming the fastest in their age groups at our recent School House 

swimming Carnival.  

Each swimmer demonstrated great sportsmanship, teamwork, and a positive attitude. 

We saw all our swimmers putting in their best efforts in each event and competing with 

determination and dedication.  

The carnival consisted of individual Freestyle, Backstroke, Breaststroke relay and Butterfly 

events and concluded with crowd favourites, the freestyle and medley relays.  

It was great to see and hear our SEPS students giving it their all with many personal best 

times and words of congratulations to their successful competitors.  

Congratulations to.. 

Nilouh Monterio for placing 3rd in breaststroke,  

Mila Kerstens for placing 3rd in Backstroke  

Laura S, Nilouh M, Mila K and Ira P for placing 3rd in the freestyle relay.  

 

A special thanks to Mrs Hall for attending with the students on the bus and a huge thank-

you to Jane Stewart for being our poolside parent helper.  

Once again, congratulations to all the Sandringham East Swimmers who participated 

and thank you for representing our school with the SEPS way.  

 

 



 



 



 
 

Term 1 sport schedule and teams 

  



 



 

COMMUNITY UPDATES & BUSINESSES SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 

COMMUNITY & CLASSIFIED NOTICES: The Department of Education & Training and 

Sandringham East Primary School do not endorse the products of any private advertiser. 

They accept no responsibility for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or 

claims made by them. 

 

 



 Harmony Day ! 

 

We are celebrating Harmony Day at SEPS on Tuesday March 21st where students can 

celebrate our multicultural community in free dress with a gold coin. Classes will be 

completing different Harmony Day activities across week 8.   

http://www.harmony.gov.au/
http://www.harmony.gov.au/
http://www.harmony.gov.au/

